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Christmas is a wonderful time in school, when memories are made from 

the magical moments our children experience.  All year groups are 

involved in celebrating Christmas in their own way and sharing these 

special events with families.  From nursery children to year 6, the joy of 

song has filled the classrooms and halls.  A wonderful array of characters 

have also been spotted – some very strange looking green aliens and lots 

and lots of sheep!   

Thank you for your support and engagement in these events, it is so 

lovely to be able to welcome so many members of our community into our 

school.  Thank you also for your kind comments and thanks shared with 

our wonderful staff in appreciation of the hard work and commitment they 

demonstrate daily.   

We would also like to thank St John’s Church for hosting our services, the 

PTFA, parent prayer group, parent readers, governors and all those who 

give so generously of their time to support the children and staff at 

Deanery. We are blessed and really appreciate all that you do. 

As this will be the last newsletter of 2023, may we wish you all a very 

merry Christmas and a very happy New Year. 
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LOVE 

Erin – 1BM 

Leen – 2MS 

Suvir – 3T 

Zara - 6W 

Deanery 

Values 

Scarlett – 6A 

Matthew B – 6W 

HOPE 

PEACE JOY 

 

FAITH 

 

GRACE 

Joey - 2R 

Ethan – 4P 

 

Saanvi - RHM 

 

Winston – 5MC 

Phase News 

We are proud of all children across Nursery, Reception and Year One as they bravely performed 

in their nativities, singing their hearts out, showing us their dance moves, saying their words and 

looking adorable in their festive costumes. Thank you again for your support from home in 

helping the performances go so smoothly. 

As the end of the year draws to a close children are creating Christmas crafts. Reception have 

been identifying properties of circles and shapes and have been sequencing events. Year One 

have been writing letters to Father Christmas and had an exciting visit to St John's Church to 

experience 'Christmas through the keyhole'. 

 

Year 2 and 3 have been busy getting ready for the Christingle and Carols by Torchlight events. 

They're certainly getting us in the festive mood. 

 

Year 4 and Year 6 gave us a wonderful start to festivities yesterday with a beautiful church 
service. Thank you so much! Good luck to Year 5 with their evening performances next week, we 
can’t wait to see it! 
 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Pupil Voice 
 
Izzy RHM – “We've have been finding circles and triangles all round.” 

Harrison RHM – “We have been reading 'The Jolly Christmas Postman' he delivers letters and 

cards.” 

Tatum RHM – “We have been drawing a story map.” 

Cienna 1BM – “I liked doing the Nativity when my Mummy and Daddy came to watch.” 

Lydia 1BM – “I liked doing the dances in the Nativity. My favourite dance was ‘Calypso Kings.’” 

Beatrice 2MS – “I really enjoyed writing my story about the cute barn owl. I tried really hard to 

make my writing really exciting.” 

Sienna 3T – “I like enrichment. I am doing dance and it is very fun to do because I have learnt lots of 

new dance moves.” 

Albie 3T – “I have liked English this week because we have been writing about the story of The Bear 

and The Hare.” 

Sofia 3T – “I have enjoyed maths because we have been learning our times tables.” 

Felicity 3T – “I like science because I like learning about the new things in our lessons.” 

Lizzie 4P – “This week, we did our Christmas service at the church.  I really liked singing the songs in 

the evening.” 

Faye 4P – “I liked being the angel in the Christmas service and loved performing in front of all the 

people.” 

Noah 6A – “I have really enjoyed making a presentation on powerpoint all about a country in South 

America.” 

Jessica B 6A – “I have enjoyed learning about Ratio. I wasn't sure I was going to get it at first but I 

was proud that I did.” 

Aidan 6W – “I liked doing the Haka in dance. It was fun doing it against another group.” 

Noah 6W – “I liked the body combat lesson with Mr Shepherd.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Handwriting Pens 

 
As part of our handwriting and presentation policy, all children in Y4 are given a school 

handwriting pen in January and all children in Y5 and Y6 at the start of the school year.  Once 

that pen runs out, we do request that parents provide a new one – this could be a fountain pen 

containing blue, washable ink with medium sized nib or a blue roller ball ink pen.  Handwriting 

pens can be purchased at the great price of just 50p from the PTFA. 

Please contact: Ptfa.deaneryuniform@gmail.com or message via the  Deanery Secondhand 

Uniform Facebook page.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staffing Update 
 

We would like to welcome Mrs Heaney who has joined us as a Teaching Assistant in 
Nursery, to cover Miss Furness as she goes on maternity leave.  We wish Miss Firness 
and her partner every happiness. 
 

 

 

 

 

Nursery and Reception Applications for September 2024 Start 
 

Little Hollies Applications 

The application process for Little Hollies Nursery for September 2024 start closes on 22 March 

2024.  Please return application forms to the Deanery office, along with the relevant supporting 

documents.  More information can be found on our website by following the link below. 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/parents/nursery  

Reception Applications 

Applications for places in Reception for September 2024 start, need to be submitted via 
Birmingham City Council’s Admissions Portal https://eadmissions.birmingham.gov.uk/prefs.php by 
11.59pm on Monday 15th January 2024, we also ask that you complete our Deanery Additional 
Information Form and hand this in to the Deanery Office.  Any additional information and the 
Deanery Additional Information Form can be found on our website by following the link below. 
https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/parents/nursery 
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Deanery Christmas Post Box  

 

 

  
  

 

 

The last day of term will be ‘Christmas Jumper Day’.  Jumpers are to be worn in place of the red 

school jumper or cardigan with school uniform.  It is not a dress down day, but please do not feel 

you need to go out and purchase a Christmas Jumper! 

 

  
  

 

Christmas Pantomime at Deanery 
 

Wednesday 20th December 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

  

Spring Term Dates 
 

 

Teacher Training Days 
 

We have now added the final two teacher training days to the school calendar – they are Monday 

8th January 2024 and Friday 24th May 2024. 

 

 

  
  

 



 

  

Attendance at Deanery 
 

 



 

  

Toy Service – Birmingham City Mission 
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Reception Request 

 
Request for books - Reception are looking to boost our stock of reading books while the 

library is out of action. If you are having a clear out and think you have anything suitable 

for this age group please drop them to the Reception classroom or at the school office. 

Thank you.  

 
 

 

 

 
 



 

  

RNIB Stamps Appeal 
 

As a school, we would like to support RNIB this festive season 
and collect stamps to make a difference to blind and partially 
sighted people. 

If you receive cards and letters through the post, could you 
save the stamps and send them in to us? We will recycle them 

and send them on to the RNIB who will recycle them into 
much-needed funds for their services. 

We will have a collection box in the main school entrance 
or just send your stamps in to us in a bag or envelope 
and we will pop them in the collection box for you. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

 

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

PLEASE SEE INFORMATION 

BELOW FOR LOCAL 

ACTIVITIES  

 

DEANERY DO NOT PROMOTE 

ANY OF THE ACTIVITIES 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 



 



 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 


